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SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S 

Tuesday July 3, 2012
Sanbornton Town Office

The Board of Selectmen convened on Tuesday July 3, 2012 at 4:30 p.m. at the Sanbornton Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson, Karen Ober and Guy Giunta.  Also in attendance was Bob Veloski the Town Administrator and Curt McGee the Town Finance Officer.


1.0 Payroll and Account Payable Manifests -  The BOS reviewed payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection.

2.0 Preliminary end of year Fiscal Report – Finance Officer McGee reported that we will be underspent in the operating budget, the final figure will not be available for a couple of weeks.

3.0 Tax Collector’s Report – The BOS accepted the year end report from the Tax Collector.


4.0 MBE/WBE report – The Chairman signed a MBE/WBE report on the ARRA funds for the 2nd quarter of 2012.


5.0 Salt Contract – DPW Director VanTassel left a salt contract for International Salt for the BOS review.  DPW VanTassel had checked out other vendor’s and this was the best price and they have provided good service in the past.  Selectman Ober made a motion to contract with International Salt for the coming winter.  Motion seconded by Selectman Nickerson, the motion passed 3 aye, 0 nay.

6.0 Fence at Winnisquam Beach – Director of Recreation Lonergan left a quote with the BOS to add fences at the Winnisquam Town Beach to prevent injuries.  The Town had 2 quotes and the quote from Max Development was the low bid.  Selectman Ober made a motion to authorize the expenditure of up to $1,500 to install the 2 fences at the Winnisquam Beach.  The motion was seconded by Selectman Giunta; the motion passed 3 aye, 0 nay.

7.0 Letter to Sherriff Wiggin – The BOS signed a letter to Sherriff Wiggin concerning the lack of radio coverage being experienced by the Police Department.


8.0 Correspondence – The BOS reviewed correspondence.


9.0 SRF funds – TA Veloski advised the BOS of a possible source of funds for the Black Brook Watershed project and he will submit a preliminary application for the funds.

10.0 Motion to adjourn – At 4:55 p.m. Selectman Giunta made a motion to adjourn the meeting before a non-meeting with the Town’s Attorney, the motion was seconded by Selectman Nickerson. The motion passed unanimously. 
Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Veloski, Town Administrator 
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